ST IGNATIUS CATHOLIC PRIMARY        Newsletter
 11             19th December 2014
Email: admin@st-igs.haringey.sch.uk                   Website : www.stignatiuscatholicprimary.co.uk
Through The Week
Well – we have had a very busy two weeks here at St Ignatius and I’m sure children, parents and staff alike are looking forward to a well -deserved Yuletide rest !
Assemblies
Congratulations to all our certificate achievers over the last two weeks. Well done everyone !  

Last week’s Achievement certificates went to the following pupils:

	1K
	Gloria
	1N
	Zalan

	2B
	Kaleab
	2S
	Destiny

	3M
	Katherine
	3R
	Luke 

	4C
	Karol
	4T
	Abenezer

	5B
	Lewie 
	5L
	Honey

	6C
	Jayden 
	6E
	Rio


This week’s Achievement certificates went to the following pupils:

	1K
	Felix
	1N
	Bonnie

	2B
	Meshach
	2S
	Isaac

	3M
	Munachi
	3R
	Ania

	4C
	Sergi
	4T
	Kacper

	5B
	Stephanie 
	5L
	Carney

	6C
	Victoria
	6E
	Antonio


Last week 
On Monday 8th December, 4T celebrated their progress in learning to play the guitar this term by performing to parents and pupils in the hall. They showed us the new musical skills they have acquired in such a short time.

Like the brass concert, it was good to see many Y5 pupils continue with playing their instrument from Y4 and demonstrate to us the benefits and rewards of hard work and commitment.

Last Wednesday and Thursday afternoon, Year 1 staff took the children to Bruce Castle Museum to take part in a history workshop called ‘Handling Housework’. Please watch out on the Year 1 class website for the photographs of their very ‘hands-on’, informative and enjoyable afternoon. 
Christmas Dinner Day at St Ignatius on Wednesday lunchtime went very successfully – the children loved the decorated tables and the opportunity to pull crackers with their friends. 
The Homework meeting last Wednesday was well attended by parents keen to find out more about our school policy and to discuss their views on homework for their children. Many parents commented afterwards on having a clearer understanding on what we, as a school, believe to be effective homework practice.

If any parent has any concerns at all with regards to their child and the homework they get, please discuss this with your child’s class teacher and / or Achievement Team Leader.
On Friday afternoon, Year 6 went  up to Sainsbury’s in Stamford Hill to sing carols to raise money for their trip in January to the O2 arena to be part of ‘the largest children’s choir in the world’ Young Voices. 

We could not believe how engaging members of the public were with us and how much money they gave us.

We collected £100 in 45 minutes !! One gentleman gave us £10 and told us to ‘spend it wisely’!

We have arranged bag packing back there at the beginning of January as we still have more funds to raise – coaches to and from the O2 are expensive !! 
Thanks to the parents who joined in the festive spirit with us – hope we were not too out of tune!

Friday afternoon was our Christmas celebration in the hall. 

Thanks to all for their bringing life and soul to the party.

We raised £240 which we will use to buy resources for school.  We have already bought a microphone which we put to good use during the Advent Service today!

We would really like to see a strong PSA forming that can help organise and run events throughout the year and develop the community spirit which our school clearly has. We will follow this up in the New Year.

A message from Anna Maria, our Chair Of Governors 
A great big thank you to all the parents and staff who helped to make our all our Christmas events a great success. The Christmas party in the hall demonstrated the huge effort made by everyone.
Please stay in touch with the school website to keep up to date with all that is going on. All our school’s policies are up there. If you want to see who your other governors are, please look for us on the website. 

Please let me know anything you would like to see up on the website. I look forward to setting up more opportunities to meet with you in the New Year to talk about matters that are important to us all. 
I wish you all a great Christmas. 

This week 
 Mr Soyka is leaving St Ignatius to take up a headship in St Albans. We would all like to thank him for his hard work over the last two years and wish him every success in his new post.
A huge thank you to all the staff and children who took part in Advent and musical performances this week.

Following a dress rehearsal on Monday, the Reception, Y1 and Y2 children staged two brilliant performances of The Nativity which would not have been out of place on stage in the West End !

The choir, Recorder group, Ukulele group provided the musical interludes during these performances and showed how dedicated they are as budding musicians.

Our Advent Carol service this morning was the perfect end to our hard-working and productive year. 
Another big thank you to the children for their readings and acting and to parents who attended to reflect with us on this most important time of year for us as catholics. 
Thanks to all staff and parents for their continued hard work through this term – working together to help our children make good progress in their learning, challenging them to achieve as best as they can and growing as caring, spiritual individuals.

We now look forward with eagerness to a productive Spring Term ahead. 
In the new year, several more clubs will start across the school – including rolling out an after school Lego club which we started at lunchtimes this week in Y3 and Y4, much to the children’s enjoyment.

The next block of Magical Maths sessions will run from 9th Feb – 23 March 2015 on Mondays after school.

Please visit their magicalmaths website for further details and to enrol your child. 

If parents have any ideas of clubs they would like to see take place at school, please let us know either via the office or by emailing us through the website. 
Please find below a message for our Spanish speaking parents, informing that our  website can now  be read in Spanish.

 "Estimados padres y madres de los alumnos/as de este centro.

 Me dirijo a ustedes para informarles de que la página web del colegio  puede ser traducido a diferentes idiomas. http://stignatiuscatholicprimary.co.uk/  Gracias por su atención y un cordial saludo.   "

                        We wish all our families  a very happy and holy Christmas and a Happy New Year 

Staff and pupils return to school on Monday 5h January    2015 @ 8.55am
 

